
 

LOCKVIEW SCHOOL ADVISORY 

COUNCIL 

 
Tuesday, October 25, 2022   

Meeting- 6:30 pm – Lockview Library 

 
 
 
 

SAC Executive Members Present: Trisha Houtby, Kerri Runcan, Kim Browning 
Regrets: Ann-Marie Zammit 
 
Parents/Guardians Present: Ellie Belanger, Tiffany Derksen, Ede Ediger, Monica Laryssa Gomes, Steffanie 
Hancharyk, Jenn McKenzie, Debi Ramsay, Thea Schreiber, Melissa Shaw 
 
Staff Members Present: Principal-Miss Findlay, Vice-Principal- Mrs. Steenhuis 
Teaching Staff: Mrs. Muir & Mrs. Lowden 
Secretary: Ms. Allison  
 
Meeting called to order at 6:32 pm 
 
 

1 Welcome 
 
Meeting came to order at 6: 32 pm with 17 members present 
 

2 Approval of Previous Meeting Minutes 
 
Approval of the September 27th, 2022, meeting minutes with the amendment to the Bingo bank balance 
of $20,891.66.  
 
A motion to accept the minutes as amended made by Kerri Runcan, 2nd by Tiffany Derksen 
MOTION CARRIED 
 

3 Jungle Sport – A high ropes course for a week in March to be set up in the gym (pending approval) 
 
Cost to be covered by the Bingo funds for the total of $4,900.00 
Jungle Sport will provide trained staff all day to set up, supervise and run the activities. 
This will be provided for all classes in the school with equal time throughout the week. 
Also available after school to for students at Lockview for $150.00 per hour (not sure we would use this 
option). 
 
A motion was made by Tiffany Derksen, 2nd by Debi Ramsay for the costs of Jungle Sport to be covered by 
funds from the bingo account. MOTION CARRIED. 
 

4 Update on Funding for Playground Equipment 
 
Trish Houtby recommended that due to an increase in costs more funds will be required when we need to 
update the playground equipment for the Juniors. We are currently setting aside $5,000.00 from the funds 
we receive from Bingo but have decided that $10,000.00 is more realistic number. We agreed with the 
stipulation that we have the option to reduce this amount later. We would take $5,000.00 from the funds 
in September and $5,000.00 in June to make sure we kept enough if needed throughout the school year 
for other items that may arise. 



Motion made by Thea Schreiber, 2nd by Kerri Runcan to increase the money held in the Bingo account 
from $5000 to $10000 a year.  MOTION CARRIED 
Bev Allison to contact City of St. Catharines for approval. 
 
Other Fundraising for the playground equipment will be needed (Dance-a-thon, Krispy Cream).  
TBD further. 
 

5 Administration’s Report 
 
Parent/Guardian Community 

★ We encourage families to reach out to the teacher if you have any questions, concern 

★ Parent/Guardian Interviews are set for the week of November 18-24 (evening of the 24) using the 
same set up program as in the previous years 

★ YMCA Youth In Action at Lockview Tuesday from 6-8 p.m. 
 
Operational Items  

★ Being grateful. Celebrating Great Stories about our Students are shared on our morning 
announcements– we have asked staff to share them with Rosemary/Shanna to share with the school 
 
October Calendar  

★ Wednesday, October 26 – Assembly (Christy/Leasa)  

★ Thursday, October 27 - Dress in Purple - Dressing in purple is to bring awareness about the important 
role that individuals and communities play in supporting vulnerable children, youth, and families 

★ Monday, October 31 - Halloween on Monday 
 
November Calendar 
Building relationships: Kindness and cross-cultural relationships 

★ Tuesday, November 1 – 7 Brock Student teachers begin 

★ Wednesday, November 2 – Take Your Kid to Work, Urban Cravings Lunch and Grade 8s to Laura Secord

★ Thursday, November 3 – Grade 7 & 8 Youth Prevention Program 

★ Monday, November 7 - Grade 6/7 to Walker Living Campus 

★ Tuesday, November 8 – 9:30 a.m. Health and Safety Inspection, Grade 7/8 & 8 to Walker Living 
Campus, Vision and Hearing Clinic, Picture Retake p.m., Family Photo Night 3:30-7:30 p.m. 

★ Wednesday, November 9 – Gino’s Pizza Lunch 

★ Due before November 11 – Bus Virtual Presentations K to 8 *must be done 

★ Friday, November 11 - Remembrance Day (closer until the date re: whether we invite the community) 

★ Sunday, November 13 - World Kindness Day “Be Kind Whenever Possible” 

★ Wednesday, November 16 – Subway Lunch 

★ Thursday, November 17 – Progress Report Cards go home 

★ Week of November 20-26 Bullying Awareness;  

★ Monday, November 21 – Odd Socks Day; Pink Shirt Day is ? 

★ Tuesday, November 22 – Staff meeting and School Council meeting 

★ Wednesday, November 23 – Grade 7 & 8 Vaccine and Pasta Lunch 

★ Week of November 21-24 Parent-teacher interviews (evening of Thursday, November 24) 

★ Friday, November 25 - PA Day  

★ November 28 – December 1: High school visits (Laura Secord November 30; GSS December 1)  

★ Tuesday, January 24 – Grade 8 Grad Photos 

★ Volunteers in the Classroom Update 

★ Nutrition Program – donations will be made on School Cash online until the end of December 
Safe and Inviting Environment  

★We will have a Lockdown practice in November  



 
Instructional Program 

★ Math and Literacy continue to be our focus and staff are receiving professional development and 
DreamBox Update (only a few classes will be using DreamBox this year) 

★ Teachers will be following some considerations when planning trips 

★ The theme for November (as seen on the next two slides with some great book suggestions to use) 

★ The following slide discusses our support systems/guide we use to support our students 
 

  

  
 



  

 
 



  
 

  

6 Financial Report  
 
General Account – Total $4,066.66 
 
BINGO Account Current Balance - $23,093.68 
 
BINGO Distribution Report September 2022 - $2,202.02 
 
Expense Pending – Total of $7,540.95 

• Bingo shirts - Cheque to be written this week - $455.45 



• Carpets have been ordered – Cheque (from Bingo funds) to be written to DSBN to cover costs 
(pending invoice) $5,560 

• Otter box cases - Cheque to be written to DSBN to cover costs (pending invoice) - $1,525.50 
 
Playground Savings - $10,000.00 
 
Total Balance of Funds Available from all accounts - $9,619.39 
 
Future Funds Accounted for from Bingo Account  

• $4,900.00 Jungle Sport (March 2023) 
• $5,000.00 Playground (June 2023) 

 
7 Bingo Report 

 
September: $704.53 x 3 = $2,113.60 - $352.27 earned per volunteer = $176.13/hr 
January to present Bingo has brought in $7,000.00 to Lockview 
There are currently 13 shifts that need to be filled 
 
Training: https://www.charitablegaming.com/volunteer-training  
Sign up: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050d4eada929a0fa7-bingo1  
 
Delta Bingo Sponsors Association (DBSA) of St. Catharines Annual General Meeting was on 
Wednesday October 19th, 2022. Ann-Marie Zammit, Bingo Coordinator, was in attendance to 
represent Lockview. 
 
Key takeaways from the meeting:  

• Annual application for license renewal will be available January 1, 2023; due in mid February. 
Clubs are encouraged to broaden scope of what funds will be used for.  

• Total funds distributed YTD to Lockview (Delta Bingo YTD Calendar) is $9,872. Funds for 2021 
was $7,248.  

• Food/Toy Drive at Delta Bingo around December 15th, benefitting Salvation Army. 
• Michelle Jackson, Charities Coordinator, will be getting clarification about volunteers doing 

callbacks since there is inconsistency at different bingo halls across Niagara. E.g., NF yes callbacks, 
no cleaning; St Catharines no callbacks, yes cleaning. 

• There are no plans to ever return to bingo games 7 days per week. Currently there is only one 
game per week with a plan to increase it to two games per week in the spring. Please do your best 
to remain engaged (i.e., don’t be on your phone all the time). • Compliance is a BIG issue; top 
infractions being attendance and dress code. All clubs are responsible for ensuring TWO 
volunteers are there for the entirety of the shift and wearing branded shirt with a name tag.  

• NEW 3-STRIKE POLICY – if a club receives three compliance strikes within three months, the 
DBSA will send a recommendation for suspension of license to City Hall. Currently there is a wait 
list of clubs who are wanting to obtain a bingo license.  

• Participation credits are coming back, which means that Lockview must demonstrate to the 
community via school newsletter/social media post that we are benefitting from funds from Delta 
Bingo. All parents/staff are highly encouraged to “Like” the DSBA’s Facebook page 
https://www.facebook.com/DBSASC, and for Lockview to post and tag DBSA in an appreciation 
post. “Thank you, Delta Bingo, for your support”. Number of participation credits to be completed 
is TBD. We received one credit for participation at the AGM. 

 
8 Discussion/Ideas Brought Forward 

 
Need to find ways to increase volunteers for Bingo as this is our main source of funds for things needed by 
Lockview School Council. We currently have 286 families at Lockview and only 12 parent/caregiver 
volunteers and 3 staff members are signed up to volunteer. 
 

https://www.charitablegaming.com/volunteer-training
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050d4eada929a0fa7-bingo1


Nutrition Program has been well received by students however we have used approximately $2,000.00 
worth of food since September. We may need to fundraise online to cover some of the costs to keep the 
food available for students. 
 
Dreambox is up for renewal on November 1st, 2022 – not all teachers use Dreambox and will need to let 
Rosemary know if they would like to continue to do so after November 1st, 2022. 
 
March 21st, 2023 is Down Syndrome Day. Can we do something in the school to recognize and bring 
awareness to Lockview Staff, Students and Families? TBD further. 
 
Swim to survive – Is this an option for Grade 3 students? This is implemented by the DSBN and not the 
school. We will be notified if this is available. 
 
School Online Calendar – Rosemary tries to update this with upcoming events but if you notice something 
is missing, please reach out and it will be added. 
 
School Photographs – Issue with the website and it not loading sometimes taking a few times over a 
couple day period. Pictures turned out great but frustrating trying to order the photos online. 
 
Agendas – the new agendas are already falling apart as the front cover is paper. We like the size of them 
but feel like a different cover would help with them not being ruined in student’s backpacks. Also, the 
School Days of the week as missing which makes it hard to know what days things are happening within 
the classrooms/school. Rosemary will pass along the feedback. 
 

9 Closing Remarks 
 
Next Meeting – Tuesday November 22nd, 2022, in the Lockview Library 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:05 pm 
 

 


